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Minutes of the Meeting of the Va’ad of Beit Haknesset Emek Refaim

4 Nisan -29 March 2020

Present: Michael Gillis (chair) Jonathan Porath, Yael Lehman, Mimi Dickman, Noam Com, Alex Pomson,
David Olivestone, Zippi Benmelech, Devorah Preiss- Bloom, Azaria Rein

The meeting was brought forward by one week in order to consider issues relating to the current
situation following the closure of the Beit Knesset because of the Corona virus outbreak.

A report was made of activities held during the period of closure. These activities include special
occasions of community tefillah for Kabbalat Shabbat, singing Hallel on Rosh Hodesh for the community
as a whole and in a service for women. At the behest of the Rav three daily “minyanim” are held on
weekdays. Various shiurim are conducted regularly. All this activity is maintained virtually using the
ZOOM platform. The participation in these activities is high. Heartfelt thanks are due to all those making
these event happen both in terms of their content and on the technical side.



The Va’ad will make arrangements for upcoming events including Pesach, Yom Hashoah and Yom
Ha’atzmaut. Michael will consult with Avraham David regarding Yom Hashoah.

On the first night of Pesach there will be a celebratory Hallel before the beginning of Chag. There is a
possibility of such a special Hallel service on one of the days of Chol Hamoed.

Members of the vaad will call members of the Beit Haknesset to make sure that all is well and to wish
them Chag Sameach.

Following an earlier decision of the va’ad to endorse the holding of a women’s hallel service on Rashei
Chodashim this event will be posted on the website as a matter of course. Devorah Preiss-Bloom
suggested holding a weekly women’s service and reciting of Tehillim that will be conducted according to
guidelines set by the Rav. The va’ad endorsed holding these services. A small sub-committee under
Devorah’s leadership to organize these activities.

It was suggested that the Rav give a special shiur on the laws of Pesach with special attention the
current situation with an opportunity for questions and answers. The Rav agreed to give such a shiur on
Thursday 8 Nisan — 2 April.

Recorded by Michael Gillis



